NORWELL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

April 21, 2009 @ 7:00 PM - Room 112

MINUTES 
ATTENDANCE: Burton Bryan, Christopher Mickle, Chairman, David Osborne, Kathryn Mudgett, Gregg McBride
AGENDA ACCEPTANCE

Kathryn Mudgett added a discussion on the Planting Plans on Satuit Meadow Lane

Motion: Burton Bryan moved to accept the agenda with the addition 

Second: David Osborne  
In Favor: all

Opposed: None

SCHEDULED DISCUSSIONS

7:30PM Pathway Committee Discussion

Representatives of Pathways Committee Present: David Vose, Dick Twigg, Anne Staples, & Steve Ivas

Dick Twigg presented a 30-minute slideshow to the Commission outlining the plans of the Pathways Committee.  The proposed Path would run from the Cole School to the Middle School.  There are a number of places that will require hearings due to the presence of wetlands, including the area near Jacob’s Pond and near the Middle School.  The section of the path that crosses through Jacob’s Farm will need to be reviewed by Historic New England, the Historic Commission, and the Conservation Commission.  The Pathways Committee would like the Commission to attend a site walk to view some of the questionable areas.  Chris Mickle suggests Dick Twigg contact Abby Hardy to discuss possible times for a site walk.  


PUBLIC HEARING

32 Arrowhead Drive / SE52-923 / Pool & Landscaping                                                                        NOI (cont.)
Applicant: Maryellen Kelley / Representative: Rick Grady, Grady Consulting

*Applicant requested a continuance until May 5, 2009*
South Street (Bl. 64, Lot 14) / SE52-924 / Remove & Replace Well Pump Station                             NOI 

Applicant: John McInnis, Water Supt. / Representative: Steve Ivas, Ivas Environmental 

The Chair reads the legal notice.  The Abutter notification certification had been previously submitted.   An existing well has water quality and quantity issues.  The applicant wants to move the well out of the 50’ buffer zone but still within the 100’ buffer zone.  The Water Department can move the well up to 50’ without an onerous permitting process.  They currently have a monitoring well in place, there is a large wetland to the west of the property.   The Commission reviews the pictures of the existing conditions.  The area of the existing well may need to be loamed and seeded.  A condition discussed with the representative included a row of plantings at the existing opening running from the utility pole to the large tree.

Motion: David Osborne moved to close the hearing

Second: Burton Bryan  
In Favor: All
Opposed: None

LEGAL DOCUMENTS/VOTES

174 Brigantine Circle / SE52-825 / Addition                                                                                   Request for COC

Applicant: Jeanette Bukuras 

This project included knocking down a three-season room and replacing it with a three tiered porch.  A planting plan was included with the permit, Abigail Hardy inspected the plantings and found one had died and another was in poor health.  The applicant planted two additional high bush blueberry plants and so the plantings are in compliance with the plan.

Motion: David Osborne moved to issue a Certificate of Compliance


Second: Burton Bryan
In Favor: All
Opposed: None

Cordwainer Drive, Lot 9 / NCC# 12(06)  / Wetland Filling                                                                Ext. to OOC 

Applicant: Dale Valicenti 

The applicant would like an extension to a permit to fill an isolated wetland.

Motion: Gregg McBride moved to deny the extension based on lack of activity

Second: David Osborne 
In Favor: all

Opposed: None

DISCUSSIONS

Bylaw Regulation Revisions

The proposed changes to the Regulations are reviewed by the Commission.  

Motion: David Osborne moved to accept the Regulation changes and to schedule a hearing

Second: Kathryn Mudgett
In Favor: All

Opposed: None

Herbicide use at Jacob’s Farm

Abigail Hardy is currently in the process of getting quotes to get this work done.  She will update the Commission when she has more information.

118 Pine St. site walk

The possibility of doing a site walk at 118 Pine St. is discussed.  Gregg McBride comments that a site walk may not be necessary but that the Agent should contact the Applicant to tell them to re-apply for a COC.

Trail modifications at Wildcat and Stetson Meadows

The Agent updates the Commission with possible changes to the Wildcat and Stetson Meadows trails.

Satuit Meadow Lane Planting Plan update

Kathryn Mudgett inquires when the plantings need to be done for the proposed garage located at 7 Satuit Meadow Lane.  The Agent refers to the file and states that the plantings need to be completed before the driveway is installed.  

ENFORCEMENT DISCUSSIONS

145 Main St.

55 Pleasant St.

The Agent updates the Commission that there are recent violations at both of these addresses and that she is following up with the owners.

OFFICE BUSINESS/MISCELLANEOUS
1. Bills: No bills

      2.   Minutes: No minutes

ADJOURNMENT: David Osborne moved to adjourn the meeting at 9:06 p.m.

Second: Kathryn Mudgett            In Favor: All
Opposed: None

Respectfully submitted for approval by Abigail Hardy, Conservation Agent.

I hereby certify that the above minutes were presented and voted by a majority vote by the Norwell Conservation Commission on May 19, 2009.

_______________________________

David Osborne,  Acting-Chairman of the Norwell Conservation Commission

